
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
November 6, 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Drs. Murphy, Wenstrup, and Burgess, and Chairman Smith: 

 

The American Society of Hematology (ASH) writes to provide comments on the recently 

released Provider Reimbursement Stability Act of 2023 discussion draft to reform the budget 

neutrality policies applied to the Medicare Physician Fee Schedule (MPFS). ASH members 

applaud your efforts to address the budget neutrality policies that have steadily eroded 

Medicare physician payti�demonstrating the potential of treating various hematologic diseases and 

continue to be 

innovators in the fields of stem cell biology, regenerative medicine, transfusion medicine, 

and gene therapy. Our mission is to foster high-quality, equitable care, transformative 

research, and innovative education to improve the lives of patients with blood and bone 

marrow disorders.  

 

ASH offers the following comments to the Provider Reimbursement Stability Act of 2023 in order 

to promote the delivery of high-quality care to a growing population of Medicare 

beneficiaries, particularly those with complex medical conditions that require specialty care. 

 

Importantly, this legislation would increase the budget neutrality threshold from $20 million 

to $53 million and provide for an increase every 5 years equal to the cumulative increase in 

Medicare Economib 　

redistribution of funds across the MPFS is more equitable, preventing drastic cuts to the 

conversion factor when new services are added to the MPFS or high-volume services are 

revalued. This provision acknowledges the changing landscape of health care by pacing the 

budget neutrality threshold with evolving health care needs and ever-increasing health care costs. 

 

 

 

The Honorable Michael Burgess, MD  
Co-Chair, GOP Doctors Caucus 
2161 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington DC, 20515 
 
The Honorable Jason Smith 
Chairman, Committee on Ways and Means 
1011 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington DC, 20515 

 

The Honorable Greg Murphy, MD 
Co-Chair, GOP Doctors Caucus 
407 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington DC, 20515 
 
The Honorable Brad Wenstrup, MD 
Co-Chair, GOP Doctors Caucus 
2335 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington DC, 20515 

 




